
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee 
December 10, 2009
Via Conference Call
3:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York); Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein (CLRC), liaison
Excused:
Pat Skelly, Oneida/Herkimer SLS 
Action Items:

None
1. The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Jeff Wooldridge.

2. Minutes from the meeting on September 16, 2009 were approved with a minor change (the date of meeting was incorrect). M(Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

3. Check and Deposit Register ending November 30, 2009::
· The WALDO check is for database pass-through payments.  Checks are not issued to WALDO until the funds are received and have cleared in the bank.
· There being no further questions regarding the Register, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
4. Financial Reports ending November 30, 2009:
· Balance Sheet: 

· The Accounts Receivable includes several WALDO payments (SUNY IT and Le Moyne).
· The Miscellaneous Grants Receivables are the HSLP contract portion.

· The largest portion of Accounts Payable is WALDO payments.

· Accrued vacation will be adjusted downwards in December because of the Regional Archivist’s payout.

· Profit and Loss (Operating) Statement:
· The statement is now reflecting classes to reflect where funds are received and spent. Overall, the Council is in good financial standing for the first five months of the year, with no unnecessary spending.
· RBDB funds were only received and deposited in November so no allocations were made until December.

· Variance on the Regional Archivist’s salary is the vacation payout.

· The professional fees are for the attorneys who worked on resolving the Form 5500/TIAA-CREF situation.
· Grants:

· DHP:  Normal expenses incurred; CLRC has applied for the remaining funding.  
· Environmental Monitoring:  No changes; grant fully expended.
· HLSP:  No funds have been received as yet; DLD told NY3Rs that funds will be released in the next week.  Salary and benefits for the Medical Circuit Librarian and other expenditures are being covered by CLRC.  
· LSTA: First payment has been received for the second year of the grants; minor expenditures as yet.
· RBDB: Funds were received in November.  
· MISP: No funds have been received yet; no expenses incurred.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports for November 30, 2009 be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
5. Old Business:

· Budget/Funding
· Penelope reported that library system funding was cut 12.5% last week.  She attended a meeting in Albany on December 8 and heard that HLSP funds were ready to be distributed.  
· The 12.5% cut will be spread across lines of aid, not just those that remain outstanding.  The CLRC budget will be adjusted accordingly.

· It is not yet known if the legislative member items will be paid in full or will be subject to a 12.5% cut.
6. New Business:    
· DHP
· The Regional Archivist’s position was eliminated in November.  
· If DHP funding continues, CLRC will restructure the position by outsourcing expertise (workshops and site visits), and taking administrative tasks in-house.

· CLRC applied for a community foundation grant to create a regional archival program but the grant was not funded.

· Directors’ and Officers’ Insurance

· Jeff asked if CLRC carries D&O insurance.  Penelope explained that it does and that it gets its coverage through the NY Council of Non-Profits.

· Health Insurance
· Health insurance rates for CLRC have increased by 14%. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.  
The next meeting will be February 17, 2010 at 2 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

